Minutes of site meeting of Templeton Community Council.
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Monday 24-6-19 - Adjacent to Hall.

Present: Cllrs Peter Morgan, Elwyn Morse, Liz Burns, the Clerk, and David Rees from PCC

The meeting stemmed from the previous site meeting and discussions in and around August 2018.

The background was summarised: the Knights Court development had generated a need for a path down that side of road, with increasing pedestrian traffic. A footway would be far safer and more obvious route for people to use who walk down the road from Knights Court or higher up (especially considering with the small path that has been built there) than the alternatives of walking in the road verge, or crossing the busy road twice. It would provide improved access to the bus stop and on down towards Boars Head etc.

A bus shelter for those travelling to Narberth also needed - currently there is nothing which means people often wait across the road and cross when bus coming - obvious safety issues, and inconvenience. This could be an overhanging one with only half sides, rather than a full shelter.

The wall currently outside the Hall will need to be moved back because legally a footway needs 1.8m width. The culvert would not be a problem - it could be worked around. The highway/footway edge line would be the midline of the hedge, and since it is a conifer hedge the necessary cutting back would likely kill it. The PCC officer stated that it was best to therefore remove the existing hedge, erect a fence along the required line, and provide a new hedge just inside. This will also enable them to improve the visibility splays for the Green and  make access to it better than it is currently.

Again for width reasons the wall would have to be rebuilt further away from the road than it is currently. PCC could also arrange for the railings to be shot blasted and painted to smarten them up a lot - this would be one of the potential accommodation works that they would offer.

The new wall built adjacent to the small pathway section would have to have a section rebuilt to ensure the required footway width was achieved throughout the length of the path.

It was noted that the road was probably too narrow for traffic calming using a section of protruding footway, plus the number of HGVs using it would make that difficult. Other measures could be taken such as humps – this was for a later review.

It was stated that Templeton Community Council owns the land as freehold, so there were no problems with negotiating with owners or leaseholders. The matter of selling or dedicating the land was discussed, and it was stated that the potential legal costs for PCC to purchase the land could exceed the value of the land. If the Council were willing to dedicate it, that is when the additional accommodation works would come in. Other accommodation works mentioned included the renovation of the two cast iron lamp posts at the entrance to the Green.

The PCC officer stated that he would go back to his department and draw up plans for what could be done, check with the Village Green officer to ensure there would be no issues, and come up with costings plus prepare paperwork. Another officer had done a road survey. It was stated by a Cllr that very little s106 money had been used to the benefit of the community of Templeton.
